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Richmond Water and Sewer
Commission Meeting

December 6, 2010 MINUTES
[image: image1]
Members Present:

Erik Filkorn, Chair; Chris Granda (arrived 5:40 PM); Harold Irish; Bruce Bailey
Members Absent:

Mr. Kart
Others Present:

Kendall Chamberlin, Richmond Water/Sewer Superintendent; Geoffrey Urbanik, Town Administrator; Gary Bressor; Linda Parent, Town Clerk; and Ruth Miller was present to videotape the meeting for MMCTV Channel 15.
Chairman Filkorn called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

1. Public Comment

Chairman Filkorn opened the floor for public comment but there was none.
2. Other Business

Approval of Minutes:  November 1, 2010
Mr. Bailey offered a motion to approve the minutes of November 1, 2010 and was seconded by Mr. Irish.  The motion carried 2-0-1 with Mr. Bailey abstaining.
Superintendent’s Report:  
Kendall Chamberlin reported that Project 7a was continuing, and expected to be complete by the end of the month.  Other issues discussed were troubles with lining, and the return to work of Trudy Jones.
Richmond Historical Society & Round Church Water Allocation/Water Service Location

The Administrator explained that the Round Church sprinkler project required a water allocation.  Richmond Historical Society had two water and sewer allocations they retained from a property acquisition next to the church, and that they wished to use a partial allocation from those existing towards this project.  Approval was not apparently necessary, but they wished to go on the record as allocating this part to the church project.

Gary Bressor also explained a little about the project and that eventually a toilet would be installed outside of the church, which required sewer.  Mr. Bressor also explained that the existing water supply tied into the water main at a point just above the sewer main, which was against state regulations.  He stated that the line would be moved in the Spring, but requested that the line be charged in its existing state in the interim.  The Administrator explained that the risk would be if both the sewer and water lines failed at that exact location simultaneously, a possible contamination of the water supply could develop.  Although, the sprinkler system would not work if the water should be shut down. The Water Commissioners debated this issue.

Mr. Bailey offered a motion to approve the partial allocation request and allow the existing water supply line to be charged until it can be relocated.  Mr. Granda seconded the motion and it carried 4-0.

Mr. Irish asked about 366 Cochran Road’s requirement to connect to the sewer.  The Administrator’s letter had provided for a December deadline.  The Administrator said that if the deadline was missed, a motion to go to court would follow.
3. Adjourn
Motion by Mr. Irish to adjourn the meeting at 6:05 p.m.  Seconded by Mr. Granda.  So voted.
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